
  
     

    

     

   

      



    

         

      

          

          

            

        

                
         

                 
 

             

              
            

            
                 

               
  

               
               

              

              

              
              

               
             
                

    

                  



The ADAT test for an eligible applicant to receive the allowance is centered and based on a physical
disability test. The ADAT does not take into account psychiatric, mental or emotional disabilities or
impairments. This anomaly in the legislation should and must be changed. The 30 point scale is
strongly biased against the mentally impaired and as it stands is inequitable.

This submission asks the current member for Jaga Jaga (Ms Jenny Macklin MP) to introduce a Bill
into Federal Parliament to amend the relevant section or sectiom of the Social Security Act so that
the ADAT encompasses people who suffer from an Intellectual and or Psychiatric disorder which is
recognised by the medical profession.

Dated

FormejfSenior Lecturer in law, Monash University
Barrister and Solicitor of the Supreme Court of Victoria




